
A Message From Our Joint Leadership,  

Since launching our all new Edge and Lincoln Nautilus, the entire OAC team has been dedicated and 
working hard to ensure that our products are delivered to our customers. Our production schedule 
has been running at full throttle with five consecutive production weekends. We appreciate this is a 
bittersweet feeling for all of us as we are heading into the holiday season! It’s great to know that our 
products are in such high demand.   

We know this is a tough time as we are at work and away from our families.  Both the Plant and Unifor 
Leadership appreciate the commitment everyone has made over the last several months. That ap-
preciation also goes well beyond the walls of the Plant. Gary Johnson, Global VP for Manufacturing 
made it a point to stop by the Plant on Monday to extend his sincere gratitude for the tremendous 
team effort at OAC to meet our customer demand!

We are in the homestretch…we are asking for everyone’s support for our last two weekend shifts in 
2018: 
 

Saturday, December 22nd:  8 hours (7 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.)
Sunday, December 23rd:  10 hours (6 a.m. – 4:30 p.m.)

Let’s put our best effort into delivering this weekend and take this opportunity to show what our OAC 
pride is made of – with this ‘Built Ford Tough’ attitude we will undoubtedly be successful!

We will be successful if we pull together and support the upcoming shifts. Know that it will pay off in 
the most important way – building customer confidence in our products by getting those vehicles 
into their hands!

Built Ford Tough
We accept challenges and overcome them with confidence, courage and optimism. We put the world on wheels, 
embracing disruption to evolve. We are resilient and in it for the long haul. 

Ron Prahin,   Joseph Closurdo,   Bob Scott,   Mark Luey,
OAC Plant Manager              OAC Assistant Plant Manager  OAC Plant Chair  OAC Skilled Trades Chair 
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